
Barkhamsted Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes 
March 18, 2024 

A. The meeting called to order at 6:30 pm. Commission members Peter Bakker Jr., Nora 
Bishop, Janice DelVeccio, Paul Hansen, Jon Sweeton, and Director Donna Carney-Bastrzycki 
were in attendance. Pam Welles was absent.   
 

B.  There is no public input. 
 

 
C. The February minutes were reviewed.  Motion to Approve made by Donna Carney-

Bastrzycki and seconded by Jon Sweeton. Minutes were approved by all. 
 

 
D.  Correspondence 

Ski Club Evaluation follow up and invoice for Legeyt; Job Fair on 4/24 and 4/25 from 4:00  
pm – 8:00 pm at Ski Sundown.  Shops at Riverton for coordination with the Easter Bunny 
Egg Hunt Event on 3/30/24.  The Easter Bunny will stop at the shops first and then head 
over to the Riverton Fairgrounds for the Egg Hunt at 2:00 pm.  Donna Labbe about the 
STEEP Grant.  First Selectman about moving our commission meeting places to 
accommodate other meetings.  Sarah Toomy regarding a CPR class.  Garden Club regarding 
the approval for the Shed.  
 

E.  Old Business:  
 

1.  Spring Karate – starts 3/28 with 8 students so far.  
2. Spring Pickleball – Demo night was last week and very successful.  The official date is 

3/27 for this upcoming session. 
 

F. New Business 
1.  Easter Egg Hunt in Riverton Fairgrounds on 3/30/from 1:00 – 3:00 pm.  Director Carney-

Bastrzycki has been busy coordinating details/supplies fore the event.  She asks that 
members share on social media.  Volunteers should arrive by 12:30 to set up for the 
event.  

2. Summer Camp is 7/13-7/19/2024.  Director Carney-Bastrzycki is setting up employee 
interviews for the first week in April; reaching out to the River Stewards as well. 

3. Pound Fitness Program:  May 14-June 11 in the Barkhamsted Elementary School gym 
from 6:30 – 7:30 each Tuesday night.  This is a Cardio class w/drums.   

4. Earth Day Celebration is on 4/28/24, Director Carney-Bastrzycki is waiting for the email 
from Ginny Apple to confirm.  Both Jon Sweeton and Janice DelVechio have volunteered 
for the event.   
 

G.  A motion to adjourn was made by Nora Bishop and seconded by Janice DelVeccio and 
Adjournment at 6:52 pm.   

 

Minutes were submitted by Nora Bishop.  


